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MEDIA RELEASE 
 
DATE: 23 January 2019 
 
PAGB response to research linking long-term use of aspirin and increased risk 

of bleeding  
 
 
 
New research by Kings College London* has suggested that people aged 53 to 74 

regularly taking aspirin have an increased chance, by more than 40 per cent, of 

experiencing major bleeding. The study suggests that for middle-aged and older people 

currently in good health, the benefit of regularly taking the drug is not worth the risk of 

bleeding. 

 

John Smith, PAGB Chief Executive, said: “People taking over-the-counter aspirin for 

short periods of time should not be concerned by this research. 

 

“Over-the-counter aspirin is an effective and appropriately safe way to provide short-

term pain relief if used in accordance with the clear on-pack instructions and the patient 

information leaflet inside.  

 

“Anyone who has concerns about taking a medicine should speak to a pharmacist for 

advice.” 
 
*A study by King’s College London published in Journal of the American Medical Association 
 
- ENDS – 
 
Notes to editors: 
 
PAGB defines Self Care as the actions people take for themselves and their families to 
promote and maintain good health and wellbeing and to take care of their self-treatable 
conditions.  
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PAGB, the consumer healthcare association, represents the manufacturers of branded OTC 
medicines, self care medical devices and food supplements in the UK.  
  
For further information please contact: Maria Boiling or Claudia Barnett on 01273 712000 / 
PAGB@thisispegasus.co.uk 
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